KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

The Honorable George Jepsen Attorney General Office of the Attorney General 55 Elm Street Hartford, CT 06106





CONNECTIOUT SITING COUNCIL

Re:

Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Mr. Jepsen:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure/ Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Dora B. Schriro, Commissioner Department of Emergency Services and Public Protection Emergency Management and Homeland Security Division 25 Sigourney Street, 6th Floor Hartford, CT 06106-5042

Re: Docket No. 455 - Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Commissioner Schriro:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kunig mu

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Rob Klee, Commissioner Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 79 Elm Street Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Commissioner Klee:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Jewel Mullen, M.D., M.P.H., M.P.A., Commissioner Department of Public Health 410 Capitol Avenue P.O. Box 340308, MS 13COM Hartford, CT 06134-0308

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Commissioner Mullen:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kunie mu

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Karl J. Wagener, Executive Director Council on Environmental Quality 79 Elm Street P.O. Box 5066 Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Mr. Wagener:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kung mu

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Arthur House, Chairman Public Utilities Regulatory Authority Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Chairman House:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Benjamin Barnes, Secretary Office of Policy and Management 450 Capitol Avenue Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 - Connecticut Siting Council Application of

Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications

Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Mr. Barnes:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Catherine Smith, Commissioner
Department of Economic and Community Development
505 Hudson Street
Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Commissioner Smith:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

James P. Redeker, Commissioner Department of Transportation P.O. Box 317546 2800 Berlin Turnpike Newington, CT 06131-7546

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Commissioner Redeker:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kunie mu

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Daniel T. Forrest Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer Connecticut Commission on Culture & Tourism Historic Preservation and Museum Division One Constitution Plaza, 2nd Floor Hartford, CT 06103

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Mr. Forrest:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kunig gmu-

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Steven K. Reviczky, Commissioner Department of Agriculture 165 Capital Avenue Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 - Connecticut Siting Council Application of

Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications

Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Commissioner Reviczky:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely.

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Gary Brumberg, Town Manager Town of Southington 75 Main Street Southington, CT 06489

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of

Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications

Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Mr. Brumberg:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Mark Sciota, Deputy Town Manager and Town Attorney Town of Southington 75 Main Street Southington, CT 06489

Re:

Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Mr. Sciota:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kung mu

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

The Honorable Joseph Aresimowicz Representative – 30th District Legislative Office Building, Room 4110 Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Representative Aresimowicz:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

The Honorable Robert Sampson Representative – 80th District Legislative Office Building, Room 4200 Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Representative Sampson:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

The Honorable David Zoni Representative – 81st District Legislative Office Building, Room 4000 Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications

Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Representative Zoni:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

The Honorable Al Adinolfi Representative – 103rd District Legislative Office Building, Room 4200 Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Representative Adinolfi:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

The Honorable Joseph Markley Senator – 16th District Legislative Office Building, Room 3400 Hartford, CT 06106

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Senator Markley:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Kathy Larkin, Town Clerk Town of Southington 75 Main Street Southington, CT 06489

Re:

Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Ms. Larkin:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Michael DelSanto, Chairman Planning and Zoning Commission Town of Southington 75 Main Street Southington, CT 06489

Re:

Docket No. 455 - Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Chairman DelSanto:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kun of gmm

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Theresa Albanese, Chairman Inland Wetland/Conservation Commission Town of Southington 75 Main Street Southington, CT 06489

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Chairman Albanese:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Kunig mu

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts

January 20, 2015

Federal Communications Commission 445 12th Street SW Washington, DC 20554

Re: Docket No. 455 – Connecticut Siting Council Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut

Dear Sir or Madam:

On December 30, 2014, I sent you a copy of the above-referenced Connecticut Siting Council application regarding a proposed telecommunications facility at 99 East Street in Southington, Connecticut. We recently learned that page 15 of the narrative was missing from all copies of the application. I apologize for this oversight and inconvenience. Enclosed is a copy of page 15 for your records.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

KCB/kmd Enclosure Copy to:

anticipated comprise approximately 67 additional acres.

There are approximately 40 residences within 1,000 feet of the East Street Facility. The closest off-site residence is located at 163 East Street, approximately 450 feet to the southeast.

Weather permitting, the Applicant will raise balloons with a diameter of at least three (3) feet at the East Street Facility location on the day of the Council's hearing on this Application, or at a time otherwise specified by the Council.

b. Environmental Reviews and Agency Comments

Section 16-50j of the General Statutes requires the Council to consult with and to solicit comments on the Application from the Commissioners of the Departments of Energy and Environmental Protection, Public Health, Public Utility Regulatory Authority, Economic Development, and Transportation, the Council on Environmental Quality, and the Office of Policy and Management, Energy Division. In addition to the Council's solicitation of comments, Cellco, as a part of the National Environmental Policy Act ("NEPA") Checklist, solicits comments on the proposed East Street Facility from the U.S. Department of the Interior, Fish and Wildlife Service ("USFWS"), Environmental and Geographic Information Center of the Connecticut Department of Energy Environmental Protection ("DEEP") and the Connecticut Historical Commission, State Historic Preservation Officer ("SHPO").

(1) <u>USFWS Compliance Determination</u>

According to the USFWS Compliance Determination dated December 1, 2014, no federally listed or proposed, threatened or endangered species or critical habitat are known to occur in Southington, Connecticut. The proposed development of the East Street Facility would not, therefore, have any adverse effect on federally-listed, endangered or threatened species. (*See*